
Press release: Low Pay Commission
visit to Melton

Low Pay Commissioners will visit Melton on 9 and 10 August to gather evidence
on the effects of the National Living Wage and Minimum Wages.

The visit to Melton Mowbray and the surrounding area on 9 and 10 August is
part of a programme of visits the Low Pay Commission (LPC) is making around
the UK during 2017 to gather information on how the National Living Wage is
operating.

If you have a view on the National Living Wage, get in touch using the
contact details below to arrange a meeting with the LPC.

Clare Chapman and John Hannett will meet a number of representatives in
Melton to hear first hand what impact the National Living Wage is having on
businesses and workers.

Low Pay Commissioner Clare Chapman said:

Hearing directly from those affected by the National Living Wage
and other minimum wage rates is an important part of the
Commission’s work and informs our recommendations to the
government. Our visits take us around the UK and we welcome the
opportunity to hear how the National Living Wage has affected
people in Melton.

Notes:

The Low Pay Commission is an independent body that advises the1.
government about the National Living Wage and the National Minimum Wage.
The LPC is responsible for:2.

carrying out extensive research and consultation, and commissioning
research projects
analysing relevant data and actively encouraging the Office of
National Statistics to establish better estimates of the incidence
of low pay
carrying out surveys of firms in low-paying sectors
consulting with employers, workers and their representatives and
taking written and oral evidence from a wide range of organisations
making fact-finding visits throughout the UK to meet employers,
employees and representative organisations

There are 9 Low Pay Commissioners drawn from a range of employee,3.
employer and academic backgrounds:

Bryan Sanderson
Kay Carberry
Neil Carberry
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Professor Richard Dickens
Peter Donaldson
Professor Sarah Brown
Clare Chapman
John Hannett
Brian Strutton

All the Commissioners serve in an individual capacity. They are4.
supported by a secretariat, which has 8 members of staff and is based in
London.
If you are are involved in a business, are a worker, or have information5.
you would like to share with Commissioners about the effects of the
National Living Wage or Minimum Wage, and would like to meet the
Commissioners, please contact the LPC secretariat using the contact
details below.

Press release: Plan for roadside NO2
concentrations published

The Government confirmed today that it will end the sale of all new
conventional petrol and diesel cars by 2040, as it unveiled new plans to
tackle air pollution.

The UK Plan for Tackling Roadside Nitrogen Dioxide Concentrations produced by
Defra and the Department for Transport outlines how councils with the worst
levels of air pollution at busy road junctions and hotspots must take robust
action.

Today’s announcement is focused on delivering nitrogen dioxide (NO2)
compliance at the roadside in the shortest amount of time. This is one part
of our programme to deliver clean air – next year the Government will publish
a comprehensive Clean Air Strategy which will address other sources of air
pollution.

Air quality in the UK has been improving significantly in recent decades,
with reductions in emissions of all of the key pollutants, and NO2 levels
down by half in the last 15 years.

Despite this, an analysis of over 1,800 of Britain’s major roads show that a
small number of these – 81 or 4% – are due to breach legal pollution limits
for NO2, with 33 of these outside of London.

To accelerate action local areas will be asked to produce initial plans
within eight months and final plans by the end of next year.

The Government will help towns and cities by providing £255 million to
implement their plans, in addition to the £2.7 billion we are already
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investing.

Due to the highly localised nature of the problem local knowledge will be
crucial in solving pollution problems in these hotspots. The government will
require councils to produce local air quality plans which reduce nitrogen
dioxide levels in the fastest possible time.

Local authorities will be able to bid for money from a new Clean Air Fund to
support improvements which will reduce the need for restrictions on polluting
vehicles. This could include changing road layouts, removing traffic lights
and speed humps, or upgrading bus fleets.

Air pollution continues to have an unnecessary and avoidable impact on
people’s health and evidence shows that poor air quality is the largest
environmental risk to public health in the UK, costing the country up to £2.7
billion in lost productivity in 2012.

The UK is one of 17 EU countries breaching annual targets for nitrogen
dioxide, a problem which has been made worse by the failure of the European
testing regime for vehicle emissions.

The government will also issue a consultation in the autumn to gather views
on measures to support motorists, residents and businesses affected by local
plans – such as retrofitting, subsidised car club memberships, exemptions
from any vehicles restrictions, or a targeted scrappage scheme for car and
van drivers.

Measures considered will need to target those most in need of support,
provide strong value for the taxpayer and be resistant to fraud.

Environment Secretary Michael Gove said:

Today’s plan sets out how we will work with local authorities to
tackle the effects of roadside pollution caused by dirty diesels,
in particular nitrogen dioxide.

This is one element of the government’s £3 billion programme to
clean up the air and reduce vehicle emissions.

Improving air quality is about more than just transport, so next
year we will publish a comprehensive Clean Air Strategy. This will
set out how we will address all forms of air pollution, delivering
clean air for the whole country.

Transport Secretary Chris Grayling said:

We are determined to deliver a green revolution in transport and
reduce pollution in our towns and cities.

We are taking bold action and want nearly every car and van on UK



roads to be zero emission by 2050 which is why we’ve committed to
investing more than £600m in the development, manufacture and use
of ultra-low emission vehicles by 2020.

Today we commit £100m towards new low emission buses and
retrofitting older buses with cleaner engines.

We are also putting forward proposals for van drivers to have the
right to use heavier vehicles if they are electric or gas-powered,
making it easier for businesses to opt for cleaner commercial
vehicles.

Local authorities will have access to a range of options to tackle poor air
quality in their plans such as changing road layouts to reduce congestion,
encouraging uptake of ultra-low emissions vehicles and retrofitting public
transport.

If these measures are not sufficient to ensure legal compliance, local
authorities may also need to consider restrictions on polluting vehicles
using affected roads.

This could mean preventing polluting vehicles using some of these roads at
certain times of the day or introducing charging, as the Mayor of London has
already announced.

The Government is clear that local authorities should exhaust other options
before opting to impose charging. Any restrictions or charging on polluting
vehicles should be time-limited and lifted as soon as air pollution is within
legal limits and the risk of future breaches has passed.

Plans will be assessed by government to make sure they are effective, fair,
good value and will deliver the required improvements in air quality in the
shortest time possible. If local plans do not meet that test, government will
require councils to take action to achieve legal compliance.

Government is supporting councils to develop these plans through:

A £255 million implementation fund for all immediate work required to
deliver plans within eight months to address poor air quality in the
shortest time possible;

A Clean Air Fund for councils to bid for money to introduce new measures
such as changing road layouts to cut congestion and reduce idling
vehicles, new park and ride services, introducing concessionary travel
schemes and improving bus fleets. More details will be announced later
this year.

A £40 million Clean Bus Technology Fund grant scheme – part of a £290
million National Productivity Investment Fund announced in the Autumn



Statement – to limit emissions from up to 2350 older buses. Government
remains committed to putting the public finances back on a sustainable
footing: so all money spent on air quality measures will be funded
through changes to the tax treatment for new diesel vehicles or through
reprioritisation within existing departmental budgets. Further details
will be announced later this year.

Also announced today:

Van drivers are set to be given the right to use heavier vehicles if
they are electric or gas-powered, in measures that will help improve air
quality in towns and cities across the country.

Manufacturers found to be using devices on their vehicles to cheat
emissions tests could face criminal and civil charges, with fines of up
to £50,000 for every device installed, under proposed new laws.

Government plans to improve air quality include:1.
Plans to ensure that new vehicles used in the Government fleet are
low NO2, as well as low carbon.
Lorry emissions checks at the roadside and new emissions standards
for non-road mobile machinery.

Local Authorities will be expected to produce draft plans in eight2.
months and final plans by December 2018.

According to Public Health England, poor air quality is the largest3.
environmental risk to public health in the UK. Evidence from the World
Health Organisation (WHO) shows that older people, children, people with
pre-existing lung and heart conditions, and people on lower incomes may
be most at risk. A review by the World Health Organization concludes
that long-term exposure to air pollution reduces life expectancy by
increasing deaths from lung, heart and circulatory conditions and there
is emerging evidence from the Royal College of Physicians of possible
links with a range of other adverse health effects including diabetes,
cognitive decline and dementia, and effects on the unborn child.

Research commissioned by Defra estimated that in 2012, poor air quality4.
had a total cost of up to £2.7 billion through its impact on
productivity.

Read The Government’s UK Plan for Tackling Roadside Nitrogen Dioxide5.
Concentrations.

Breakdown of £2.7bn government funding:6.
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£1bn – Ultra low emissions vehicles. This includes investing nearly
£100m in the UK’s charging infrastructure and funding the Plug In Car
and Plug In Van Grant Schemes.

£290m – National Productivity Investment Fund. In the Autumn Statement
2016, a further £290 million was committed for reducing transport
emissions which includes £100 million for new buses and retrofit (of
which £40million is made available today), £50 million for a Plug In
Taxi programme and £80 million for ULEV charging infrastructure.

£11m – Air Quality Grant. We have awarded over £11 million under our Air
Quality Grant scheme to help local authorities improve air quality.

£89m – Green Bus Fund. The UK Government has invested a total of almost
£89 million via the Green Bus Fund to help bus companies and local
authorities in England to put over 1200 new low carbon buses on the
roads.

£27m – Clean Bus Technology Fund and Clean Vehicle Technology Fund.
Since 2013, Government has awarded over £27 million to retrofit almost
3,000 of the oldest vehicles (mainly buses) including through the Clean
Bus Technology Fund & Clean Vehicle Technology Fund.

£1.2bn – Cycling and walking. In April 2017, the UK Government published
its Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy which identifies £1.2
billion which may be invested in cycling and walking from 2016-2021.

£100m – National road network. Through the Road Investment Strategy, the
UK Government has allocated a ring-fenced £100 million for an Air
Quality Fund available through to 2021 for Highways England to help
improve air quality on its network.

For further information contact the Defra press office on 020 8225 7317.

News story: New Foresight project to
investigate the future of mobility

The project will explore the opportunities and implications arising from the
future transport system in the UK.
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Technological developments and disruptive business models will have a
significant impact on how people and goods move around the UK over the coming
decades. The Government Office for Science’s new Foresight project will
investigate how these issues will affect the transport of people and goods up
to 2040.

Commenting on the project, Sir Mark Walport, Government Chief Scientific
Adviser, said:

Understanding what the future of transport could hold is important
for society and government.

Policy makers need to think about the longer term future of
transport in order to make informed decisions today to shape the
way people and goods move in the future.

The Foresight Future of Mobility project will help policy makers to
think about the future of transport by providing the latest
scientific evidence and tools.

The project is developing evidence in the following areas:

the interaction between people, technology and data
new transport business models
alternate transport futures

These areas will develop over the course of the project.

News story: China IP Roadshow 2017

The UK Intellectual Property Office is holding a UK-wide intellectual
property roadshow run by Tom Duke, the UK’s IP Attaché to China.

The annual China IP roadshow will run from 18 to 20 September 2017 and this
year will visit Glasgow, Edinburgh, Leeds, Barnsley, Liverpool and
Manchester.

Based in the British Embassy Beijing, Tom supports over 200 UK companies each
year to protect and enforce IP in China. He will draw on this experience to
provide practical advice on a range of ventures in China, including
exporting, manufacturing, investment (in China, the UK and third countries),
collaborative research, technology licensing and creative projects.

China IP Roadshow events are open to large and small business, and cover all
industry sectors. The events will cover all major aspects of IP: patents,
trade marks, designs, copyright and trade secrets. All sessions will be
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interactive with opportunities to comment, ask questions and network with
other participants.

The dates and locations for each city are provided below, along with links to
further information and registration pages. All events are free of charge.

Monday 18 September 2017
In partnership with Scottish Enterprise, the China IP Roadshow will begin
with events in Glasgow and Edinburgh.

Glasgow

time/date: 10am-12:30pm (including networking lunch), Monday 18
September 2017
venue: Scottish Enterprise Glasgow office, Atrium Court, 50 Waterloo
Street, Glasgow
more information and sign-up details are available

Edinburgh

time/date: 2:30pm-4:30pm, Monday 18 September 2017
venue: Scottish Enterprise Edinburgh office, Apex House, 99 Haymarket
Terrace, Edinburgh
sector focus: IP and retail, including food and beverages, healthcare,
personal care, cosmetics and fashion.
more information and sign-up details are available

Tuesday 19 September 2017
We are delighted that for the first time the China IP Roadshow will visit
Yorkshire for events in Leeds and Barnsley. Events will be held in
partnership with the Business and IP Centre (BIPC) Leeds, the Barnsley
Business and Innovation Centre (BBIC), the IP Yorkshire blog and 4-5 Gray’s
Inn Square.

Leeds

Barnsley

time/date: 2:30pm-5pm, Tuesday 19 September 2017
venue: Barnsley Business and Innovation Centre, Wilthorpe and Head
Office, Innovation Way, Barnsley
more information and sign-up details are available

Wednesday 20 September 2017
The China IP Roadshow will visit Liverpool for a meeting held in partnership
with Invest Liverpool, before returning to Manchester for the third year
running, working with partners the China-Britain Business Council (CBBC).

https://www.scottish-enterprise.com/
https://www.scottish-enterprise.com/events/2017/09/succeeding-in-china-how-to-mitigate-ip-risk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/retail-and-china-protect-your-brand-tickets-36507978346
http://www.leeds.gov.uk/bipcleeds/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.bbic.co.uk/
http://www.bbic.co.uk/
http://ipyorkshire.blogspot.co.uk/
http://www.4-5.co.uk/
http://www.4-5.co.uk/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/succeeding-in-china-how-to-mitigate-ip-risk-tickets-36510755653
http://www.investliverpool.com/
http://www.cbbc.org/


Liverpool

time/date: morning , Wednesday 20 September 2017
venue: TBC, Liverpool city centre
a sign up page will be published shortly. For more information and to be
notified when registration is open please email Monica Su

Manchester

time/date: 2:30pm-6pm (including early-evening networking reception),
Wednesday 20 September 2017
venue: TBC, Manchester city centre
more information and sign-up details are available

If you require further information on the 2017 China IP Roadshow please
contact Monica Su

News story: MHRA response to the final
report of the Mesh Oversight Group

Patient safety is our highest priority and we sympathise with women who have
suffered complications after surgery.

We are committed to helping address the serious concerns raised by some
patients. We have undertaken work to assess the findings of studies
undertaken by the clinical community over many years, as well as considering
the feedback from all sources in that time.

What we continue to see is that evidence supports the use of these devices in
the UK for treatment of the distressing conditions of incontinence and organ
prolapse in appropriate circumstances. This is supported by the greater
proportion of the clinical community and patients.

In common with other medical device regulators worldwide, none of whom have
removed these devices from the market, we are not aware of a robust body of
evidence which would lead to the conclusion these devices are unsafe if used
as intended.

We actively encourage patients and healthcare professionals to report
complications associated with these implants through the Yellow Card Scheme.

The final report of the NHS England-led Mesh Working Group can be found on
the NHS England website.
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